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Chairman’s Report  Meeting 19th July at Ilfracombe 
From: Josie Mardon Chair Devon Twinning Circle 

 
The Summer meeting was hosted by Ilfracombe this year.  We set off (husband driving), very early in the 
morning to make sure that we would arrive on time.  True to form the English weather did its’ best to deter us, 
but we persevered through the narrow lanes under very grey and leaden skies towards North Devon.  Avoiding 
fallen trees across the road and being cut up by yuppies in a Porsche added to the interest of our journey.  We 
found the church hall very easily and parked without a hitch.  As we arrived the sun came out and the town 
was bathed in light.  What a lovely welcome. 
We met up with the committee members and were able to have a very fruitful meeting.  Eventually we 
completed our tasks and were able to join all the other members who had come from far and wide.  It was 
lovely to meet and chat with members from Ilfracombe as well as all the others.  Lunch was delicious and as 
usual I’m sure that everybody ate too much.  I’ve never seen so many ‘second helpings’ being consumed.  The 
lucky dip, numbers on the backs of our chairs, was greeted with laughter and great pleasure, regardless of 
whoever won. 
The afternoon meeting went well and ended with another mouth watering experience.  Teas and homemade 
cakes ( I recommend the coffee one!)  All to soon it was time to leave and wind our way home through 
the now sunny lanes.  Although, I know some members took the opportunity to stay overnight and see more 
of Ilfracombe.  Thank you so much for organising such a successful meeting, your hard work was appreciated 
by everybody and I look forward to meeting up with you in the Autumn in Crediton. 

 Home to Home 
 

Autumn 2014 
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Monica Sanders Trophy 
New Rules 

 

As agreed at our last AGM the rules for the Monica Saunders Trophy have changed. 

 

From January of this year (2014) each article that appears in our newsletter Home to Home will be 

entered into the competition.  

 

Each of the four newsletters (Spring – Summer – Autumn – Winter) will have a winner; the prize will 

be a cheque for £50 presented to the Association at the AGM. 

 

The committee will judge the entries at their quarterly meetings but winners will not be told until the 

AGM, when the overall winner will receive the Monica Sanders Trophy and an additional amount 

added to the £50. 

 

 
 

 

DEVON TWINNING CIRCLE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING. 

SATURDAY OCTOBER 18
TH

. 2014. At 2 pm 

At The Mansonic Hall, Union Road, Crediton. EX17 3AW 

A G E N D A. 

The committee look forward to seeing you and other members of your Association at 

the meeting. If you are able to wear a badge with your name and Association on please 

can you do so. It is for better and easier communication with other members.  Badges 

and a pen will be available for you to make one if necessary.  Lunch will be available at 

12.30 (details below) 

 
1/             Chairman’s Opening Remarks. 

2/             Apologies for absence. 

3/             Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting. 

4/             Matters arising. 

5/             Secretary’s Report/Correspondence. 

6/             Treasurer’s Report. 

7/             Insurance Officer’s Report. 

8/             County Representative’s Report. 

9/             Matters arising from the committee meeting 

10/           Election of Officers 
(4 members of the committee are due to retire at the AGM. They are eligible for re election but new members 

are always welcome. Would you like to join the committee? There are 4 meetings a year, the 3
rd

. week in 

January, April, July and October) 

11/           Presentation of Monica Saunders Trophy. 

12/           Speaker Mike Galt Zurich Insurance 

Date and venue for the next General meeting will be Saturday January 17
TH

. 2015 at Tiverton 



 

We hope you will be able to join us for Lunch, served at 12.30. A reply slip is enclosed. 

Could you send it to:- 

Mrs. Valerie Brewer, Coltchase, Westwood Road, Crediton, EX17 3LS.with your  

PAYMENT.  Please state your choice of starter and main course. 
 

REPLY SLIP 

Please Reply to :-Mrs. Valerie Brewer, Coltchase, Westwood Road. Crediton,EX17 
3LS.   I would like to book lunch for ______ person/s at £6.50 a head £_______ 

Please tick here for Vegetarian _____ and state how many ______ 
Special Dietary Needs:- 

Please return this slip with your cheque made payable “CreditonTwinning 
Association” to the above address by October 10th. 2014. 
 

Please Tick your choice and how many:- 

Starter                           Soup                         Pate 

Main Course                 Chicken                    Boeuf   Bourguignon 
 

FROM _______________________________________________ASSOCIATION 
 

                                                                                                         

NAME ___________________________           (  If DTC committee member please tick) 

 

CONTACT NO._______________________________ 

 

Booking lunches for DTC meetings. 

 

It is becoming the norm for people attending the meetings and coming to lunch to leave it 

until a couple days before to book their lunch. There is always a date on the main letter to 

secretaries and the reply slip to do it. I have frustrated people contacting me saying only a 

few have actually adhered to this date and it makes catering arrangements very difficult. I am 

always telling the members they must book on time. Your co-operation will be much 

appreciated by the host association. 

 

Directions to Crediton. 
 

From Somerset  

 Turn off at J27 for Tiverton. Come off at the Tiverton slip road A361.Go through Tiverton following the signs 

for Crediton. On entering Crediton pass allotments on your left, and head for town centre, Morrison’s is on your 

right. At the end of that street turn right by motor bike garage. *Pass the parish church on your right and just up 

the road on the right is the War Memorial, then a Dental establishment and  the Masonic Hall is next to that. A 

sign will be outside.* 

** There is no Parking at the Hall but you can drop people off. Continue up through the town to St Saviour’s 

Way Car Park it is sign posted. The charge is £1 for 5 hours. Then walk back down the High Street to the 

Hall.** 

 

From North Devon 

Take the A377 from Barnstaple to Crediton at the top end of the town follow signs to St Saviour’s Car Park. 

Return to the High Street and turn right. Walk down pass the shops until you reach a pelican crossing, cross over 



and continue down pass a baker’s shop, 2 hairdressers, Methodist church and a block of flats. The hall is just 

before the War Memorial. 

 

From South Devon and Exeter. 

Take A377 to Barnstaple and follow route * 

 

From Somerset  

 Turn off at J27 for Tiverton. Come off at the Tiverton slip road A361.Go through Tiverton following the signs 

for Crediton. On entering Crediton pass allotments on your left, and head for town centre, Morrison’s is on your 

right. At the end of that street turn right by motor bike garage. *Pass the parish church on your right and just up 

the road on the right is the War Memorial, then a Dental establishment and  the Masonic Hall is next to that. A 

sign will be outside.* 

** There is no Parking at the Hall but you can drop people off. Continue up through the town to St Saviour’s 

Way Car Park it is sign posted. The charge is £1 for 5 hours. Then walk back down the High Street to the 

Hall.** 

 

From North Devon 

Take the A377 from Barnstaple to Crediton at the top end of the town follow signs to St Saviour’s Car Park. 

Return to the High Street and turn right. Walk down pass the shops until you reach a pelican crossing, cross over 

and continue down pass a baker’s shop, 2 hairdressers, Methodist church and a block of flats. The hall is just 

before the War Memorial. 

 

From South Devon and Exeter. 

Take A377 to Barnstaple and follow route * 

 

 

Bow & District Twinning Association 
 

A report from their Secretary Mrs Una Hobbs. Tel: 01363 82557 

 

Bow & District Twinning Association – St Martin de Bienfaite la Cressonniere 

 

At the end of May twenty two friends from our twin village arrived in Bow at mid-morning on 

Thursday 29
th
 May, having travelled overnight. They were met at Bow Village Hall by their host 

families and friends and spent the rest of the day with them. 

 

The next day saw visitors, together with host’s and friends off by coach to visit the 

British Royal Naval College at Dartmouth, where we were made most welcome and 

given a tour of the grounds and college. Then it was into Dartmouth for lunch 

together at a hotel, afterwards it was off to the shops. This trip was voted one of the 

best days out we have had with our friends. 

 

Saturday was spent with their host families and friends doing various things until the 

evening when 100 people (visitors, hosts and friends) sat down to a lovely meal in 

Bow village hall, followed by Country dancing. Speeches were made by Vice-

Chairman Brian Maylett (our Chairman Alison Blair having lost her voice) and Jacky 

Udron  (Chairman os St.Martin de Bienfaite la Cressonniere) Both made tributes to 

two late members of Bow’s twinning, June Webber and Tom Hobbs, both had made regular visits to 

our Twin village and had been members since our Twinning started. 

 

Jacky Udron then presented a lovely model of a grey horse’s head as a memento of their visit to Bow, 

for which they were warmly thanked. 

 

Sunday morning saw our visitors off home; our return visit will be next year, at the end of May. 

 



Kingskerswell Twinning visit to Lonsee 2014 
 

A total of 27 members travelled to Lonsee this year – 19 by train, 7 

flew, and one joined us from his holiday in Switzerland. 

Well – that was probably the most action packed journey we have 

ever had to our twin village of Lonsee! The train from Newton 

Abbot was 25 minutes late, resulting in our arrival at the Eurostar 

check-in at St Pancras International with just 10 minutes to spare – but we made it! We stayed 

overnight in Brussels, and got a train from there intending to travel to Frankfurt Airport where we 

were due to change – but there was a technical problem, and we all had to get off at Cologne. By now 

we had lost our booked seats, so had to take “pot luck”. When we eventually got to Frankfurt we 

found our platform for the train to Stuttgart only to find there was a bomb scare, so we all had to go to 

another platform, about ¼ of a mile away!  

 

We eventually arrived in Geislingen where we got off the train 2½ hours late. there our hosts were 

waiting with big hugs, and excitement. After freshening up we all met for a BBQ in a garden near 

Lonsee. There were about 60 of us, and what a lovely evening – so many friends, so much to talk 

about since we last met. 

 

We had to be on a coach at 8.30 the next morning to travel to Würzburg. Arriving there at about 11 

we were taken to a beautiful castle, known as the Residence, with stunning gardens. We had a guided 

tour of the building which was very interesting. It was the home of the “prince bishops” in the 18
th
 

century, and is now a World Heritage Site. We had a walk through the city, and across a beautiful old 

bridge over the River Main where we boarded our coach again to go to Sommerhausen. We found 

ourselves in the cellars of a vinery Castle, and were then taken to another building where there was a 

wine tasting, and a welcome buffet lunch. We walked through the old village, which was so 

picturesque before travelling back to Lonsee. The evening was arranged by our various hosts, and 

mine chose to invite guests so there was more drinks and chat, with football on the TV in the 

background! 

 

On Friday we went in cars to an “Archaeopark”. This has only recently opened, and we saw many 

recently discovered ancient artefacts. The weather wasn’t so good this morning, but it didn’t dampen 

our enjoyment.We were invited to throw spears at “buffalo” (animal skins on supports with circular 

targets to aim at!) There were ancient musical instruments, and a wonderful yurt in which we watched 

our guide make fire. All in all a very interesting time. 

 

We then went on to a lovely hotel, and enjoyed lunch together in a village called Niederstotzingen-

Stetten – go on – have a go at saying that! Next stop was at a nature museum. The English people 

were the first to go on a trailer behind a tractor on which we were taken well into the countryside to 

see ponies, and then birds around a lovely lake, before listening to a talk about nature, where we heard 

things very similar to what is happening in our own country, animals, birds, and countryside 

disappearing, but hopefully now being brought back. This was followed by a whiskey tasting with 

local, and Scottish whiskey. 

 

Saturday was a free day to do whatever our hosts had planned. Some went to a museum about 100 

miles away, where they saw a collection of vehicles including Concorde, tractors, buses, you name it, 

they saw it. Another family wert to Lake Constance. My family were very kind, and we had an easy 

day. We went shopping in the morning, and went for a walk around Lonsee after lunch. I saw the new 

Kindergarten building, with a large play park, and the beautiful lake with an island in the middle 

where it is hoped birds will nest. Weddings will also be held there when all the work is finished. 

There is also a play park under construction here. We had a cuppa sitting on the balcony in the sun, 

than it was time to pack, and get ready for the Social evening held in the nearby village of Urspring. 

We were entertained by 2 groups of youngsters from the village, dancing by a group of young girls,  

and a display of Tai-kwon-do. They performed wonderfully. We had a lovely meal together followed 



by a disco. We finished soon after 10p.m., as we had to be on the train at 7.25 the next morning for 

our journey home! 

 

Our “family” from Lonsee will be coming here next year to stay in our homes from 4
th
 – 7

th
 June. If 

you think you might be interested in hosting some-one, please get in touch. We will arrange a coffee 

morning for a chat to find out more about us. You are welcome to phone me on 01803 873800, or 

Margaret & Dennis Hearn on 01803 873005. Looking forward to hearing from you! 

Margaret Jury, Chairman 

 

DTC Skittles. 
 

The DTC skittles competition held on June 28th. at the Waie Inn was a 
great success. Ten teams entered. The winners were Crediton who beat 
Totnes A in the final. The highest scoring lady was Anne Boyle Totnes A 
and Eddie Sherwood Crediton highest man. The wooden spoon for the 
lowest score went to Wally Burke Tiverton. Crediton also won the Quiz. 
Teams taking part were Tiverton, Moretonhampstead, Lapford, Exeter A 

& B, Totnes A & B, Newton Abbot, Chittlehampton and Crediton. 
The idea for the competition was a moment of madness made on the spur of the moment by 
me at 8.45am on the morning of the DTC meeting at Bow. My friend and secretary of Bow 
svhmmhmf Tm` Gnaar q`mf `mc r`hc ®H g`ud sghr rjhsskdr bto sg`s vd vnm hm 1//2 vg`s shall I 
cn vhsg hs¯ Rn sgd hcd` v`r anqm-  
The Waie Inn is the most central place and they do a good Buffet! I took this to the 
committee meeting thinking no one will be that interested but they were. It met with the same 
response from the General Meeting. Game on!! 
There were times a few days before the competition when nothing seemed to go right but my 
husband Edward calmed me down and helped me out. The morning of the skittles my 
sgntfgsr vdqd ®Vg`s g`ud H kds lxrdke hm enq>¯ ats£££ 
Thanks to everyone who took part, good food and the way everyone joined in it was a 
success. It was aimed to be a social occasion not a fund raiser and I think that was achieved. 
One team came up to me and said how much they had enjoyed it and could I organise 
another? Other positive comments have followed. It was agreed at the July DTC meeting to 
run another one. The date will be Saturday June 27th 2015 starting at 1pm this time. At the 
Waie Inn again. Please make a note of the date as we would like a few more teams to enter. 
More details to follow. 
I would like to say thank you to a few people   Jean Aplin for running the draw and Quiz, 
Pat Burton for helping me with the score sheets on the day, Jenni Pitts chair of Crediton who 
supported me all the way from day one, the committee members who got teams from their 
associations to enter, Waie Inn for the food and last but not least everyone who came on the 
c`x rnld chcm­s `bst`kkx ok`x ats rtoonqsdc sgdhq sd`lr `mc l`cd sgd c`x sgd rtbbdrr hs v`r- 
Oh nearly I forgot the Newton Cheerleaders your encouragement was great! 
 

Pat. 
 

Please make a note of the date as we would like a few more teams to enter. More details to follow. 
Saturday June 27th 2015 starting at 1pm this time. At the Waie Inn again. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Pat Sherwood, organiser of the Skittles Event,  

taking a moment out !! 

 

Devon Twin Circle Skittles Competition 
Saturday 28th June 2014 –Waie Inn, Zeal Monachorum, Crediton. 

 
A report on the above event from Tiverton Twinning Association 

 
A team of six, Dennis and Pauline Knowles, Pauline Stone, Ann Bullen, Wally Burke ( a late replacement for Phil 
Stone, poorly with a bad back) and myself. Took part in this competition. 
The Waie Inn is a lovely venue with three skittle alleys, ten teams entered and the competition was organised 
and run by Pat Sherwood from Crediton and secretary of the Devon Twin Circle.  
Tiverton were drawn in the first round against Moretonhampstead and well we lost, we just were not good enough 
ï more practise needed. One player managed with the three balls that you have when it is your turn, to throw the 
first to the right and miss completely, the second to the left and miss completely again and the third to the middle 
and yes you have guessed right ï missed completely, well what can you do but laugh ï it was just good fun. The 
food was excellent, with plenty of it and tea/coffee were available at any time as of course was the bar. Having 
booked the team in I forgot to mention that Pauline needed a special diet and the Inn immediately prepared her a 
special meal, which was very good of them . A quiz help to pass the time in between the matches and there was 
a draw. The final was between Crediton and Totnes with Crediton being the winners and received the cup. The 
highest score for the men went to Pat Sherwoodôs husband (I canôt recall his name) The ladies ï I canôt 
remember who won it but they both won a large bottle of champagne and, wait for it ï our Wally won the wooden 
spoon for the lowest score of all AND he wasnôt the one that missed three times. What can you do with a team 
like that, did hear it said óJust like GB at Footballô Never mind it was an excellent day out, most enjoyable. 

 
Jean 

 
 



Bampton Twinning Association  
Visit to Villers-Bocage 2

nd
 May to 5

th
 May 2014 

 
Celebrating the fortieth anniversary of the signing of the charter between the two towns.  

 
Thirty-five adults and children set off from Bampton 4:25 a.m., which was five minutes ahead of 
schedule as everyone was keen and excited for the weekend ahead of them. 
 
We arrived at Poole in plenty of time to catch the ferry to Cherbourg and we encountered the first 
glitch of the weekend in the Brittany Ferries computer system. I had already booked in everyone via 
the Internet and had allocated the relevant people into cabins for those that had requested them. The 
online system does not allow for lounge seats to be allocated so this had to be done at check-in. One 
of the cabins was allocated to four adults and a child and this had been accepted when the 
information was input - I presumed all people needed to be registered into the correct cabin just in 
case of a disaster! - However, when it came to printing the boarding cards that also doubled as cabin 
keys, the system would not print the tickets as it decided that five people in a cabin designed for four 
was illogical. The lady on the desk then spent twenty minutes trying to reset the details but to no avail 
so in the end the system spurted out 35 tickets allocating all thirty-five people into the five cabins that 
were requested and not necessarily the correct people in the cabins that I had booked online. Very 
cosy, we thought, maybe they thought we were the Bampton Swingers rather than Twinners! 
 
I sorted out the tickets to get the correct people into the allocated cabins and ALL ABOARD as we got 
off the coach and strode up the stairs to find our bearings on the ship, getting instructions off the 
Brittany Ferry staff on where our group was to convene prior to our disembarking.  First stop for most 
of us was the cafe for ENGLISH BREAKFAST on the French boat. I did then notice that there was 
vital information on the tickets- the FREE Wi-Fi code. 
 
As we cruised out of Poole Harbour at 8:30a.m. we passed Brownsea Island.  On seeing the old 
buildings a younger twinner, thinking we were on a Mediterranean Cruise, was heard to say 'is that 
Venice?' 
After our 'petit dejeuner', the choice was a cabin, the lounge seats, the shop or the bar. Without 
mentioning any names (but her name rhymes with fish), every time I passed the shop she was in 
there.  
 
Lunchtime came around pretty quickly so back to the cafe before getting ready to gather at our 
allocated meeting place. Only three people missing and putting two and two together I quickly realised 
that they were the people who had booked the lounge seats and had not followed everyone up the 
stairs when getting the initial briefing as they had seen the sign for the lounge and had gone straight 
there. I went to the lounge- not there. I looked over the side - no one waving from the channel, so I 
guessed they had ventured to the coach and there they were, all apologetic, but it wasn't a problem, 
just part of life's ups and downs. 
 
The ferry was on time allowing us a spare forty-five minutes in our journey time to Villers-Bocage so a 
stop for coffee was proposed to the driver of the Kingdoms Coach. We travelled on and on, passing 
through Bayeux, before we stopped in Tilly-sur-Seulles that is famous for a battle between the British 
and Germans in 1944. 
 
People disappeared in all directions to find a drink but as the only establishment open in the town was 
a bar we all eventually ended up the same place. Coffees for some, beers for others were requested 
from the one barman on duty. The bar was an outlet for the PMU (Pari-Mutuel) - French betting shop- 
that meant that the barmanôs priority was to serve anyone who wanted to get a bet on for the next 
race over those wanting a drink. Eventually everyone was served and we all got back on the coach for 
our short drive to meet our French families.  
 
We arrived spot on time at 4:30p.m. meeting up with four other Bampton Twinners who had arrived by 
their own transport. We all raced off the coach, meeting up with our hosts with lots of hugs and kissing 
of cheeks. The first activity of the weekend was to lay a bouquet of flowers in front of a memorial 
plaque at the town hall, for the children that had died in the Second World War.  
The Mayor of Villers-Bocage and the Chairman of Bampton Twinning performed the ceremony. The 
local press was in attendance to record the event.  



We then went to the Richard Lenoir hall for the official greeting. The 
Mayor gave a speech (in French) followed by a response (in French and English) by our Chairman. 
The local council supplied drinks and councillors were in attendance. It was then time to go to the 
homes of the individual host families for family updates, drinks and a meal. For the twinning virgins it 
was their turn to take the tentative first steps in getting acquainted with their new French chums.  
 
Our hosts, as usual, were very generous as I was offered very good French beer for an aperitif. We 
had 'mums Corsican recipe' with salad for starters then home grown asparagus with Pork. In the 
French way, three local cheeses were the next course with a fruit salad to finish of the meal. A pear 
liqueur had been added to enrich the fruit so we then had to sample the liqueur in its pure form. We 
then did a comparison test of Pastis, Ricard and a local brew - both seemed fine to us! After a very 
pleasant evening we retired to bed, 21 hours after getting up in Bampton.  
 
We were up 7a.m. (6 a.m. In English money) and sacre bleu, my razor snapped. Marc, our host, and 
myself then used the same razor shaft with individual razor heads for the rest of the weekend! Marc 
had already been down to the local Boulangerie to get me a baguette - I just love them- and a 
croissant for my other half. The majority of the baguette coated with homemade marmalade was 
consumed reasonably quickly. I did leave a couple of inches so not appearing to be too greedy. Why 
can't they make bread like the French in the UK? Coffee, in a soup bowl, was then taken to wash 
down the food. This breakfast routine was repeated for the three days we were there.  
 
We met back at the hall for a 9a.m. departure for our organised day out. A few arrivals were wearing 
shades after over indulging in the French hospitality. We left five minutes late- the stragglers were 
greeted with the usual cheer on arrival into the coach. The sun came out as we headed for our first 
port of call- the Pere Magloire Calvados Distillery in Pont L'eveque.  

    
 
We watched the film on the history of the company followed by a tour of the distillery then the most 
important part- the tasting. We got to sample two, only two, of the many offerings of Calvados but if 
you were crafty seconds were available as we had a couple of the group who did not want to try it - 
particularly our driver for some reason!  After everyone had made their purchases in the shop it was 
back on the coach for us to get to our next destination, which was a long, lazy lunch. 
 
Lunch started with a Kir Normande followed by smoked salmon. The main course was veal that 
preceded the cheese course of Camembert and Apple in filo pastry. We finished off with sorbet ice 
cream meringue and coffee. The toilets were interesting especially when the ladies had to form a 
queue alongside the washbasins that overlooked the urinals. 
 
We then moved onto Honfleur, which is one of the most picturesque places I have visited. We were 
given an escorted tour of the town that was extremely interesting and the view behind the scenes was 
very revealing. The back streets were incredible.  



Our French guide was doing really with her English commentary but I loved it 
when she explained why there were cat statues on the roof 'the cats were there to ward off the 
mouses!' 
 
We got back on the coach and returned to Villers-Bocage with many of us having a well-deserved 
snooze after a hard day out. Within an hour of getting back we were all booted and suited and ready 
for the dinner dance in the hall. 
After chit chat over canapés and an aperitif - Sparkling wine donated by the local council, served in 
specially commissioned fortieth anniversary glasses which were then kept as mementoes - it was then 
time to sit down to a sumptuous meal. A famous local chef had prepared the meal. He had worked in 
Somerset for four years but did not know where Devon was!  

      
An amuse-bouche was presented in the form of the Union Flag and the French Flag of three colours 
and flavours. Shark mousse for white, the coloured mousse for red with colour blue being dyed potato 
all topped off with lobster oil. Next we had a fish course of cod with enduite and local ham with a fine 
Languedoc white wine. A Normandy sorbet (apple sorbet with plenty of calvados poured over it) was 
served to freshen the palate before a main course of Confit of duck with vegetables and potatoes 
accompanied with red wine. Cheese of course followed with four local cheeses.  
 
Everyone then shared two large specially designed cakes prepared by the local pattisiere.  
Eight ladies from the local dance school entertained us during the course of the evening.  
 

 
The Bampton Chairman, Mike Coggins presented an anniversary gift of a direction sign to the Villers-
Bocage twinning President Evelyne LeSauvage. 
 
 Over coffee each Bampton family was presented with bottle of a silver medal winning local Pommeau 
de Normandie labelled with the 40th anniversary. At 1:15a.m the music started up for the dancing that 
went on until 3:30a.m. (For some). A great evening was had by one and all. 
 

Sunday was a free day to spend time with our families. Our day started later than planned so our trip 
to Granville on the coast was abandoned in favour of a barbecue in the garden with a nice bottle of 
rose wine. After a leisurely lunch it was too late to venture out so it was time for a snooze before the 
evening get together. 
 

We returned to the hall where everyone enjoyed a wonderful buffet prepared by the locals. It was a 
low-key evening when everyone had time relax and chat while eating and drinking. We all then 
returned to our hostôs homes for one final sleep before our late morning departure back to the ferry.  
 

At 11:00 on Monday, after long goodbyes, we clambered aboard our coach to set off to Cherbourg. A 
stop was made en route at the hypermarket to stock up with wine and beer and to have lunch.  
 

Arriving at the Brittany Ferries check in we managed to break the system again as it decided not to 



print out a label for the coach so a piece of paper and a biro were called into action instead. We 
returned on the fast ferry so we had sit in the coach on the quayside until all the cars and pedestrian 
passengers were on board before we had to hop off the coach and walk onto the ferry prior to the 
coach being slotted into the rear of the boat. This meant that we were last to the bar but this set back 
did not deter us at all.  
 

It was a comfortable sail back to Portsmouth, arriving 7:00p.m. for the final leg of our journey in the 
pouring rain back to Bampton before midnight. The boxes of drink were loaded into the back of our 
cars before the drive home for the weary but enriched travellers.  
 

It won't be long before we are hosting our French 'amis' early next May.                   Bruce Ben 

 

Ottery St.Mary 
TWINNERS' TREASURE HUNT 

  

Nearly 30 members and friends of Ottery Twinning Association set out in 8 cars on the evening of 
Friday, 11th July from the Land of Canaan on their annual hunt for 'treasure'.  Each team was handed 
a sheet of some 40 questions and clues to solve as they followed a route that led them through the 
sunlit lanes of East Devon.  The clues this year were set by "The Competent Councillors", last year's 
winners. 
  

An added incentive was the buffet awaiting successful participants at a mystery hostelry at the end of 
the trail.  Needless to say, we all managed to arrive at our destination - eventually - with or without a 
complete set of answers! 
  

Competition was keen, but "The Gang" were finally pronounced the winning team.  As a result, they 
now have the dubious honour of setting the clues for next year's hunt! 
  

Our thanks go to the Talaton Inn for a delicious supper and to Mayor and Deputy, Glyn Dobson and 
Ian Holmes, members of "The Competent Councillors", for setting such a challenging clues and 
selecting such a picturesque route. 
  

Here's looking forward to next year's challenge!     Sylvia Gehring 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Picture shows Glyn Dobson presenting their prize to the winning team: 

 

 

Our website is to be found under 

www.devontwinningcircle.com 

 
You can contact Dennis Knowles via the website with 

information about your Association. The website is in its early stages and needs 

building on. 

http://www.devontwinningcircle.com/


Chairman of Northam Mr Keith Lane receiving an original oil painting from Mondeville, France 



Exeter – Yaroslavl Twinning Exchange (26 May to 4 June 2014) 

 

Monday 26
 
May 

We arrived in Moscow to a heat wave, and we were met by Maria who was really 

welcoming! We left the city in a minibus, and drove through very heavy traffic. Thankfully 

we broke our car journey halfway to Yaroslavl at a roadside restaurant, and we were served 

delicious traditional pancakes. 

Eventually we arrived at Bogoyavlenskaya Square and were met by our lovely host families. 

Tuesday 27 May 

After a good night’s sleep we were refreshed and 

able to meet at the NEKRASOV MONUMENT 

on the banks of the Volga!  Zoya treated us to a 

rendition of his poetry: “Who loves the Volga 

more than I?” 

This was a day of introductions, and a civic 

reception to mark 25 years of Twinning between 

Yaroslavl and Exeter. In the evening we attended 

a wonderful welcome party. This was a happy 

occasion, with great food, music and dancing. 

Wednesday 28 May 

A trip to Ughch! 

One of the highlights of this day was the trip to the Cosmos Museum, which is a tribute to 

Valentina Tereshkova, the first woman cosmonaut who grew up in Yaroslavl. The day also 

included a visit to the Museum of Hydro energy.  

Thursday 20 May 

Yaroslavl Pharmacy Complex: 

Our guide was a former student of Ada Poletaeva, and he spoke excellent English. He held a 

responsible position in the company and was proud of the young enthusiastic work force, and 

the state of the art equipment. 

Our next visit was to Exeter House, where we viewed a lovely exhibition of Devon 

photographs by Irina Efimova. In the evening we enjoyed a choral concert which included a 

repertoire of both English and Russian music. 

Friday 30 May 

A trip to Semibratovo: 

We travelled to the countryside to see a folk museum, which had a vast collection of carved 

wooden spoons. Later we were served tea and a selection of homemade jams in what was 

called the Jam Factory. 

Saturday 31 May 

City Day: 

We were fortunate to be in the city of Yaroslavl day and so we were able to attend the civic 

activities as members of the official delegation from Exeter. The pageant was spectacular, re-

enacting the history of the city. We were entertained by children dancing in formation and 

releasing balloons and doves. 

The Civic Reception was very grand and we were once again treated with great kindness. 

Later that day we attended a tea party at Exeter House and joined in English word games. It 

was lovely to be part of such an enthusiastic group. 

Uglich on the Volga 



In the evening we saw a magnificent fire work display on the Volga embankment. Hundreds 

of people attended this happy event. 

Saturday 1 June 

We travelled from Yaroslavl to Moscow by 

train with our guides, Zoya, Irina and Natasha. 

This was a very memorable day. 

We were amazed by the underground stations 

with their beautiful chandeliers and works of 

art. These stations represent the history of the 

Soviet era. Some are very grand while the more 

modern ones are plainer and more utilitarian. 

We walked to Red Square, through elegant 

pedestrian streets and were awestruck by the amazing sites of St Basils Cathedral, The 

Kremlin and GUM (the massive store from the soviet era) and Lenin’s Mausoleum. 

We were treated to lunch in GUM which was such a fun experience and we marvelled at the 

upmarket national and international companies which now trade there. 

Monday 2 June 

The Russian – British Conference at the State Demidov University: 

The speakers included: Peter Barker, “Exeter: Life in a British City”, Nicholas Boggis-Rolfe 

“My Career in the Grenadier Guards Regiment”, Allison Southcott “Exeter School”, Tatyana 

Kasatkina “Modern British Literature”.  These topics were varied and well received by the 

students who were keen to hear native English Speakers. 

Thursday 3 June 

Our Farewell Party: 

On the way to our party we stopped to visit the former home of the poet Nicholas Nekrasov. 

This was an elegant mansion with a formal French garden and a more natural English garden.  

We were greeted at the Mayor’s Dacha by musicians and a long trestle table full of food! We 

had a great time, eating, singing and dancing in the glorious sunshine!  The hospitality was 

wonderful and heartfelt. 

Wednesday 4 July 

Our departure meant an early start at 6am, travelling to Moscow by minibus and breaking our 

journey once again for pancakes! 

We arrived at Domodedova airport with just an hour to spare, due to the very heavy traffic as 

we approached Moscow. We then said “goodbye” to our lovely guide Natalie, leaving blue 

skies and taking home very happy memories.   

Written jointly by, two of the group members, Allison Southcott and Marilyn Pegg. 

 

Thank you to those that have sent articles in, I hope you have 
enjoyed reading this Newsletter. Please keep the articles coming ~ 
Ideas being shared, how you have entertained your twinning guests, raised funds etc.and 

remember you will be entered into the Monica Sanders Competition. 

Please send articles, reports, photographs by Email 

to:Jeanaplin@live.co.uk  

by post to Mrs J.Aplin, 13 Crowden Crescent, Tiverton, Devon. EX16 4ET 
 

Twinners in Moscow 

mailto:Jeanaplin@live.co.uk


 

   Travel Insurance    
No price increase                                                for those up to age 85   

 
Area 1 – Great Britain, Northern Island, Isle of Man and the Channel Islands. Europe, Madeira, 
Canary Islands and those parts of countries bordering the Mediterranean  -   
Area 2 – Elsewhere in the World.   

Policy details are available on our website Devontwinningcircle.co. 
 

Rating Per Person for Area 1. 
 

 1-3 

Days 

 4-5 

Days 

6-9 

Days 

10 - 14 

Days 

15 - 21 

Days 

22 - 31 

Days 

Adult £7.00 £10.27 £11.43  £12.60  £14.69  £18.78 

Child £5.25 £7.35 £7.58  £7.93  £10.22 £13.48 

 

* Please note that Child rates apply to anyone under the age of 16 years 
* All the above prices are inclusive of Insurance Premium Tax at 6% 

~If using holiday insurance under your bank or credit card please check that you really are 
covered, read the small print because some say that you must have paid for at least part of 

your holiday using the card, also children are not covered unless travelling with their 
parents. 

 

Contact: Mrs Pauline Knowles (Insurance  Officer)  
43 Greenaway Gardens, Tiverton. EX16 5JL   

Tel: 01884 254775  
Email: DennisKnowles123@btinternet.com  

 

mailto:DennisKnowles123@btinternet.com

